
 
October 14, 2020 
 
Mr. Matthew Marcou , Associate Director for Public Space Regulation  
District Department of Transportation  
55 M Street SE, Suite 400  
Washington, DC 20003  
 
Re: Request for Postponement (insufficient notice) and Clarification - DDOT PSRA Permit Tracking# 
358240 Review# 686055, fixture or street furniture at 205 15th Street NE 
 
Dear Mr. Marcou: 
 
At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on October 8, 2020, our Commission voted 1

4-0-1 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to  to request that the due date for review of the 
above referenced item be postponed at least until the November 15, 2020 so that the ANC can discuss 
with the applicant and present an informed opinion at a publicly noticed ANC meeting. The ANC was 
given far less than 30 days notice.  
 
We also believe that clarification is needed, as the application does not indicate placement of the 
proposed 8x10 foot shed, within public space. This is a corner lot and a large structure could impede 
sightlines for both pedestrians and motorists. Therefore, we request that the diagram in the official 
application be updated prior to ANC review. This may require an extension until after the December 
10, 2020 ANC meeting to allow for adequate public notice of the revised application.  
 
Thank you for giving consideration to our ANC’s feedback on this public space issue. Should you 
wish to discuss this letter with the Commission, please feel free to reach out to me at 
amberanc6a@gmail.com.  
 
Should you wish to discuss this letter with the Commission, please feel free to reach out to me at 
AmberANC6A@gmail.com.  
 
On behalf of the Commission,  

 

Amber Gove 
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A  

1 ANC 6A mee​tings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc- 6a@yahoogroups.com, 
and ​newhilleast@groups.io​, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag.  


